
 

 

EDITORS COMMENTS  

 

Well, the festive season is almost upon us and unfortunately Andrea and my plans to spend it with 

our grandchildren in Perth has come to nought. We now have an Air NZ credit and hopefully we 

get to use it in 2022. With the Whanganui Boxing Day races, BMW Rally, and Burt Munro all being 

cancelled I am now just planning a ride in the South Island for the second half of January. Bike has 

been serviced and I have some new tyre to put on before departure day. 

 

The big thing about longish trips is the fun in planning the ride but realising that things can change 

while enroute. 

 

As you will see from this newsletter we have had quite a few rides undertaken despite the 

circumstances that we are currently facing. The ñtraffic lightò system should provide a bit more 

certainty and help drive up vaccination rates in New Zealand. The Club National Committee have 

spent a lot of time considering the impact of the ñTraffic Lightò system on club activities and in this 

newsletter is the very latest advice on this matter from President Tiny. Like everything with Covid 

this advice is bound to change.  

 

Please use your common sense and stay safe. 

 

 I am looking forward to our Xmas Function this Saturday, its still not to late to let me know if you 

are attending. It will be a fun night. 

  

All the very best to everyone for the Festive Season, and please take care on the roads. 

 

 

Stuart  (Smokey) #3703
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THOUGHTS FROM HARTL EY 
 

 

       Hi Everyone 
 

On 13 November we had the Coordinators meeting via Zoom. The first meeting was about 

promoting the Ulysses club. The new website was launched. There has been a lot 

of time and effort put into a new video made to promote our club. Check it 

out at the Ulysses web page Ulysses.org.nz. It showcases some of the things we do, the great 

people involved in our club and streamlines the process of joining the club. There are also new 

business-type cards that will be available to give out to potential new members which have the 

information needed on how to join up. 

 

The second meeting was about the Ulyssian magazine and how the club has organised a 

replacement publisher now that Paul from Bike Rider Magazine is no longer going to edit it. The 

Ulyssian magazine will be a paper magazine rather than going with just the digital copy. In 

changing the type of paper and printers we are saving around half the cost on each edition which 

amounts to significant cost savings for the club. 

 

The third meeting was about remits for consideration at AGM in Christchurch. The first was a 

general tidy up of the rules remit, the second proposes lowering the joining age to 35 years and the 

third remit involved introducing joint Odyssey medals for joint members. 

 

With regards to the lowering of the joining age - these are the current club statistics: 

As of 1st Jan 2022 35%, will be over 70. 43% will be 60-70, 17% in the 50-60 range, and only 5% 

in the 40-50 age bracket. A few 35 year olds wonôt have any influence over the running of the club 

or branches. Bike registrations are at levels that were present in the 1990's - this is the case in other 

parts of the world as well. Perhaps Covid has had an effect on people choosing to ride a motorbike 

rather than cram onto a bus or train with a bunch of germy people. 

 

The annual bike raffle tickets go on sale from 20th December. There is a good selection of bikes. 

Details are in the latest Ulyssian. 

 

My bike started first time after sitting in the garage at home while I was stuck in Cambridge for a 

couple of months under lockdown so that was good. However, it has developed another oil leak in 

the rear wheel shaft drive hub. This is a known issue with the V850TT so should be a warranty fix  

again. 

 

The rides committee has put together a few rides for December and January so do come along if 

you are free to do so. 

 

I wish to take this opportunity to wish you and your families a Merry Christmas and happy 

and safe New Year. 

Hartley #6974   

 
 

http://ulysses.org.nz/


 

 

 

RUNS UPDATE  
 

COFFEE    
Join us for a coffee and chat each Saturday at the Aroma Café, 1126 Fenton Street, from 10.00am.  

 

RUNS 
Runs leave from various petrol stations depending on the route out of Rotorua. 

Please read each ride with care as the times and leaving place may be different.  If you are not sure 

if the run may be cancelled because of inclement weather, phone Gordon (Flash) on 027 345 8634.               
 

Obviously, rides will be weather-dependent. 
  

NOTE: You will need your Vaccine Pass for entry to the 

Cafés from 3rd December 2021 

December 

Saturday 4th ï Xmas BBQ Function and Branch Meeting From 4.00pm (Contact Stuart for Details) 

Sunday 5th ï Fifty is playing at Okoroire Hot Springs Hotel at lunchtime on Sunday, in The Lazy-

Fi Rock Show with UNIFI. Two awesome rock bands for $15 what a great excuse for a ride. 

https://youtu.be/gN8eIXN5o58 

Sunday 12th ï Tauranga (Details TBA) 

Sunday 19th ï Kinloch. Depart BP Fenton 10.00am. RIC Hartley 

 

January 

Sunday 9th ï Whakatane, Gibboôs on the Wharf. Further Details to come. 

Sunday 16th- Te Kuiti, Wool press Café. Further Details to come. 

Sunday 23rd- Thornton, Red Shed Café. Further Details to come. 

 

February 
Saturday 26th ï Bike n Car ñShine n Showò Rotorua Lakefront (Details Below) 

Sunday 27th Club meeting St John Hall Pererika St 7pm. (Note your Vaccine Pass will be required for 

entry to the building.) 

 

Further Ahead- start planning now! 
National AGM & Rally 18th to the 20th of March 2022, Papanui Club, Christchurch  

(Note your Vaccine Pass will be required for this event.) 

 

 

 

 
                   
   

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/gN8eIXN5o58


Rides 
 
Neilôs Journeys 
 
Tauranga Ulysses: 21 November 
 
Whilst you were on the overnight I was asked to join 

the Tauranga Branch run. 

 

Met up at Columbus Cafe on Cameron Road for a 

coffee at 9am, 10am departure, Welcome Bay, Te 

Puke, Te Matai Road to Pyes Pa Road, SH36 to 

Hamurana, around to SH30 for lunch at the old 

Trout Cafe Lake Rotoma, Manawahae Road to 

Matata for an ice cream, old Coach Road to 

Paengaroa where I left the group and came home. 

 

320 kilometres and lots of sun. There were 15 riders. 
 

 
 

     
  

 

 

 

 
TLR: 25 November 
 

Thursday (25th) was a great day for a ride, a good 

turnout at the Rhubarb Cafe, Arapuni, food as 

usual was excellent.  

 

I waited for any other riders but went by myself, 

left at 10:04, over the Mamaku Range, through 

Putaruru, and back through Old Taupo Road and 

SH30, traffic was quiet and great weather ... 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Neil Evans #10058    
 

 

 



 
Nourish Café: 7 November 
 

Sunday, November 7, saw Neil on his 650 Royal 

Enfield, Murray & Sue on their CBX 1100 & Mal 

riding his 655 Yamaha Tracer meet, 10 am @ BP 

Fairy Springs. 
 

Weather was great as we headed north, with Neil 

RIC, to the Nourish Café in Te Puna. Cruising up 

SH 5 through the Mamakuôs we came to an incident 

delay, moving on to find a totally burnt out boy racer 

Jappa wagon, in the middle of the highway. The heat 

had melted the close proximity road seal. We didnôt 

stop for photos.  

 

Moving on towards Tauranga, over the Kaimaiôs, 

turning off for a great winding scenic run to Nourish 

Café. 

 

We had a few spots of rain which led to nothing for 

a great return trip back home via Pyes Pa. Really 

good ride, must do it again! 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Mal ñAxleò Bain #8688 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


